
ASSOCIATION NEWS
Our fun Fall Festival held in October was enjoyed by
many children, teens and adults. You can access the 
Water Department’s website or the Association’s 
facebook page to enjoy pictures taken from this 
event.

Winners of our newest event this year,

Halloween Decorating Contest:
71 River Road – The Dimino Family

18 Acorn Street – The Lengyle Family
57 Belton Street – The Sabatini Family

Holiday Decorating Contest winners:
1st Prize:  1 Banker Street – Frey Family

2nd Place:  21 Belton Street – Dulio Family
3rd Place: 22 Mayne - Molloy Family

Honorable Mentions: 62 Ash, 30 River,
 8 Lauren, 57 Belton, 38 Acorn, 13 Beech,
70 Ash, 25 Broad, 1 Srpingbrook, 20 
Lockwood, 53 Chestnut, 71 River, 21 Beech,
15 Acorn,
25 Beech, 25 Belton, 31 Belton and 1River.

Congratulations to the winners and thank 
you to all members for making the season 
merry and bright.

NOTICE to members:  We regret to 
inform our students graduating in June 2014 
that there will be no Scholarship Award as 
there are not enough funds collected. 
For that reason, we have decided to try again
next year in hopes that we receive donati

WE NEED YOU....

Volunteer to become a street representative for Adair,
Ash, Banker, Beech or Union

Know your Street Representative
They are here to help you =)

Acorn…………..Lissette Hernandez…………….219-7329
Adair…………................................................................
Ash/Union…..Laurie Joudi…………………………448-0737
Avon…………...Anthony Laulette………………..347-1950
Banker…………Dan Forlenza……………………....347-5526
Beech………….Kevin Tevis…………………………..879-4528
Belton………….Laura McVicar……………………..448-8680
Broad…………..Elaine Carr…………………………..347-4461
Chestnut/Waterloo….Kathy Stevenson……..448-8869
Glen Brook/Lower River…Dee Garrison.……448-7085
Lauren………….Louis Gomez……………………….347-6669
Lockwood…....Kristi Bristol…………………732-735-5931
Mayne………….Dan Kreuder……………….862-354-4923
Robert……….…Carol Tarnowski………………….670-3701
Springbrook/Upper River..Yvonne Reeves.347-8807

West Brookwood
Board of Governors 2013-2014

President....................................Barbara McLoughlin
Vice President……………………………………….Laurie Joudi
Secretary………………………………………..Barbara Kostiuk
Treasurer...........................................Harold Wyckoff
Governor……………………………………….Marsha Wyckoff
Governor…………………………………….Daniel McLoughlin
Governor………………………………………………..Kevin Tevis
Governor…………………………………………….Dan Forlenza
Governor……………………………………………Sandy Epstein
Members:  Meetings are scheduled the 4th 
Wednesday of the month at the Byram 
Municipal Building at 7:30pm. Please check
your e-mail for the meeting agenda.
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Water Department News
 The Water Department will be closed on the
following dates in 2014:

Wednesday,
January 1

New Year’s Day

Monday, January
20

Birthday of Martin
Luther King, Jr.

Monday, Washington’s Birthday

mailto:bmrpoa@verizon.net
http://www.bmrpoa.homestead.com/


February 17

Monday, May 26 Memorial Day

Friday, July 4 Independence Day

Monday,
September 1

Labor Day

Monday,
October 13

Columbus Day

Tuesday,
November 11

Veterans Day

Thursday,
November 27

Thanksgiving Day

Thursday,
December 25

Christmas Day

However, In case of an emergency you can 
call the office and leave a message and 
depending upon the severity, your call will 
be answered accordingly.
Reminder:  If you are changing from a 
landline phone to your cell phone as your 
main phone number, or if you have a new e-
mail address, please notify the Water Dept. 
office.  
There is no way we can notify you about 
important issues if we do not have the 
current information and please print legibly. 

Community News

Upcoming Association Events:
  Spring Clean-up:  April 2014

Ice Cream Social:  June 2014

All special events for 2014 will be
announced in our Spring Newsletter

Reminder, 
facebook is available to members in good 
standing: “a property owner who has paid all
association dues, and if applicable, water 
service charges, fees and assessments” 
http://bmrpoa.homestead.com/bylaws.html" 
(BMRPOA, Inc. 2012 Bylaws, Aticle III: 
Membership) of West Brookwood 
Community. 
You may access the websight, 
https://www.facebook.com/westbrookwood.
poa and request to be a friend if you meet 
the requirements.  Our facbook page is for 
West Brookwood community news only, 
Associaiton news only and information 
about upcoming events. 
Facebook is not to be used for Water 
depatment communication.  All water 
matters remain the same. Email or phone our
Water Department Administrator, Barbara 
DeMarco (see the front cover of this 
newletter for phone & email info.)  Thank 
you and have a pleasant facebook 
experience.

The Scholarship 
program for 2014 has been canceled due to 
insufficient funding.  We would like to bring
the program back in 2015 and hope that you 

can help by donating any amount you 
consider necessary.

This is how the program worked for the last 
several years:  All West Brookwood High 
School Seniors can participate for an 
opportunity to win a $500.00 scholarship. 
They must show proof of an admissions 
letter to the college they wish to attend and 
write a 250 word essay.  Judges vote, scores 
are tallied then the student is presented with 
a certificate and a check. Pictures are posted 
on the website: 
www.bmrpoa.homestead.com and in the 
township journal. The winning essay can be 
read in the summer newsletter.

It’s a proud moment for the student, their 
family and the community of West 
Brookwood. This is a great opportunity to 
feel a sense of community by participating 
in a program for young adults. 

You may donate any amount you wish.  
Please make your check out to:
 BMRPOA, Inc., Scholarship Fund
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